
24th April 2020

Dear Parents

Another week passes and life, although simpler, is getting more difficult for many in our 
community. I sent out a text to all our families to say that there is help available and if 
needs be I can put you in contact with organisations that can help you – I promise this will 
be done discretely and with the only aim of making your situation better.

Despite all the loss and hardship people are experiencing, I have been talking with the children in 
school about some of the things that have happened in our ‘new world’ that are positive and then I 
came across this posting below by a teacher on Facebook that I think sums up this situation rather 
nicely.

What if?  2020 Just a thought! 
What if they cancel the rest of the school year and students miss three months of education!?

Many people are concerned about students falling behind because of this. Yes, they may fall 
behind when it comes to classroom education but…

What if…
Instead of falling behind, this group of kids are ADVANCED because of this? Hear me out…. 

What if they have more empathy, they enjoy family connection, they can be more creative and 
entertain themselves, they love to read and they love to express themselves in writing? 

What if they enjoy the simple things, like their own back garden, their balcony or sitting near a 
window in the quiet? What if they notice the birds and the dates the different flowers emerge, and 
the calming renewal of a gentle rain shower? 

What if this generation are the ones who learn to cook, organise their space, do their laundry and 
keep a well-run home? What if they learn to stretch a pound and to live with less? What if they 
learn to plan shopping trips and meals at home? What if they learn the value of eating together as 
a family and finding the good to share in the small delights of every day? 

What if they are the ones to place great value on our healthcare workers, teachers and 
educational professionals, librarians, public servants and the previously invisible essential support 
workers like truck drivers, grocers, cashiers, logistics and their supporting staff, just to name a few 
of the millions taking care of us right now while we are sheltered in place? 

What if among these children, a great leader emerges who had the benefit of a slower pace and a 
simpler life to truly learn what really matters in this life?

What if they will be AHEAD and not behind?
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Banner of Thanks  
Some of our children who are 
still attending school have 
made a banner from ‘all’ of us 
expressing our ongoing 
thanks for the sacrifice and 
work of all our healthcare staff 
and then hung it on the 
railings outside the school – 
you can’t miss it!

Website News  
If you go to the top bar on the home page 
and click on the Parents’ Page tab and 
scroll down to Home Learning Information you 
will see many links to different sites to 
support your child’s learning including the 
BBC Bitesize homepage which is full of 
good resources. The Department for 
Education have also started daily phonics 
lessons for Early Years and Y1 children, so please go to the year group pages where there is more 
information about this.

Help for Parents with our maths scheme, Maths No Problem  
Parents of children in Y1-Y6 will have received a text this week about signing up to get a Parent 
Guide to using Maths No Problem. This is a simple process – 50 sets of parents have already 
been registered. The guides help you understand the work your child is being set and will also 
help you extend them. Please look for the text if you haven’t registered yet and activate the guide.

I just want to finish by saying to any parents who 
are struggling financially or for any other reason 
that you can contact me at any time via email on:  
ht@st-lukes.newham.sch.uk

Let me know of your situation and I will do my 
utmost to get help to you from other services

Have a safe weekend

Matt Hipperson 
Head Teacher

https://www.st-lukes.newham.sch.uk/page/?title=Home+learning+Information&pid=95
mailto:ht@st-lukes.newham.sch.uk


Mental Health and Wellbeing 

If you are dealing with a mental health crisis or emergency and want to speak to someone, 
please click here for a list of phone numbers you can call:  

www.mind.org.uk/information-support/guides-to-support-and-services/crisis-services/
helplines-listening-services 
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